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April 25, 2023 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary of Transportation 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I am pleased to write to you in support of the State of Maine’s request for federal funding from the 2023 Port 
Infrastructure Development Program (PIDP) Grant Program. With this $39 million funding request, the federal 
government can help prepare Maine ports for the future, benefit Maine and national economies, and provide good 
paying jobs for Mainers. 
 
Maine’s port industry and marine transportation system have been a significant economic driver for centuries. The 
hard-working people of Maine have made careers out of what is provided by the sea, and we have a robust 
maritime history that includes shipbuilding, fishing and lobstering, and three deep-water commercial seaports. 
Portland, Searsport, and Eastport have been the focal point of Maine’s three-port-strategy since the late 1970’s, 
and these ports have benefited greatly from planning and targeted investments.  
 
Maine’s ports play an important role in meeting the state’s ambitious greenhouse gas reduction and clean energy 
requirements. As offshore wind advances in the Gulf of Maine, Maine can leverage our existing deepwater port 
infrastructure to create additional economic opportunities for the state.  A key strategy of the recently released 
Maine Offshore Wind Roadmap, which was developed through an 18-month stakeholder driven process, is to 
strategically invest in ports in Maine.  At this time, there is no floating offshore wind port in the United States, 
despite 66% of wind resources in the U.S. requiring floating turbines. Maine has engaged in a series of studies to 
evaluate a carefully selected group of existing ports for their suitability to support offshore wind. Informed by 
several stakeholder-driven processes, this proposal includes important projects that provide a return on investment 
to benefit the people of Maine, the New England Region, and the United States.  
 
We appreciate your continued support and commitment and thank you in advance for your consideration of this 
application.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Dan Burgess 
Director 
Maine Governor’s Energy Office 

https://www.maine.gov/energy/sites/maine.gov.energy/files/inline-files/Maine_Offshore_Wind_Roadmap_February_2023.pdf



